
March 09, 2021 

 

 

This letter is a little overdue, but I am writing to let you know how to pray for us and to tell 

you how thankful we are for your continued support. First of all, you should know that both of 

us have escaped the plague. We continue to travel as the Lord leads, and we are committed to 

help when and where we can. We are joyful that traveling restrictions are beginning to lighten 

up as the number of cases of the virus seems to be going down.  We travelled to Lincoln, NE, 

in a snowstorm on February 6th. The trip from Wichita to Lincoln was absolutely the worst 

driving conditions I have ever experienced. The Lord was gracious to us, and we survived . . . 

being only a little rattled. I did preach a missions conference at  Fellowship Baptist Church for 

Pastor Merve Goodrick, February 7th—10th. It was a challenging week with the weather and 

the virus, but Pastor Goodrick was satisfied with the end results of the conference. We moved 

to the missions apartment at Midlands Bible Baptist Church, Bellevue, NE. On February 14th, I 

preached in their AM and PM services.  It was a good time to get better acquainted with 

Brother and Mrs. Diorio and their ministry assistants, Mick Huntly and his wife. On February 

19th, I flew alone to Charlotte, NC. I spent the week-end with Pastor Brad Jenkins and partici-

pated in the Missions Month at Chapel Street Baptist Church, Landis, NC. The work there is 

abounding with blessings. While in the area, Pastor Jenkins and I enjoyed the company of Pas-

tor Ken Walters who met us for lunch one day. Since we have been home, we have installed a 

new battery and 6 new 10 ply tires on the Navion, Minnie Winnie. It has been parked most of 

the cold months. During the deep freeze in Texas, the hot water tank froze and cracked. It is 

being replaced as soon as the parts come in. We are very fortunate that none of the pipes in  

our house broke, and we did not suffer the loss of electricity.  Going forward we have planned 

meetings in the Northeast . Benjamin  Park has invited my wife and me to come to S. Korea 

for several weeks in September and October. He has asked me to preach at their national In-

dependent Baptist Fellowship meeting and several churches. This is the third time he has tried 

to work this out. We hope that his schedule, the virus, and our finances will all have God’s 

blessing so that this can happen.      

 

 

With All Best Wishes, 

 

 

       The Lewis Team    

Evangelist and Mrs. Robert Lewis 0 

GIBM | PO Box 700 | Sherman, TX | 75091 | Website: www.thelewisteam.org  | Mobile (401) 286-2400                                                                                                       

Palms 84:11 For the LORD God is a sun and shield: the LORD 

will give grace and glory: no good thing will he withhold from 

them that walk uprightly.  

Dear Pastor ,


